AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 2nd day of September, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        George A. Woolsey, Councilman



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
        

Also Present:
        James Osborne, Town Engineer

                                            Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

New # 10:
RECREATION: 
Trolley Request

New # 9B
ENGINEERING:
Fencing Colden Park Town Property

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit in the amount of $728,523.08 with the exception of voucher # 293651 in the amount of $5,043.10. The new total of the audit is $723,479.98. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

4A.
COMPUTERS: Fred Lewis Computers, Inc.


Fred Lewis and Michael Fogarty, Town Assessor, came before the Town Board. Councilman Piaquadio said Mr. Lewis sent Mr. Fogarty an estimate to provide offsite disaster recovery data backup for the Assessor’s Office. This network will provide two data backups. One will be located in the Assessor’s Office and the other at Fred Lewis Computers Office. This item was on the agenda for the August 17th Regular Public Town Board Meeting. At that time Councilman Piaquadio wanted to meet with Mr. Lewis to discuss having an offsite backup for the entire Town. He said they decided to do the backups in three stages. 


1.     The first would be to back up the Assessor’s Office both onsite and offsite. 

2.     Will be to install one server that would serve all of Town Hall and Code    
                     Compliance. This server will have backup both onsite and offsite. 

3.     Converting and buying new copiers that have the capacity to copy and scan. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked the Board to consider the first step tonight, which is to purchase two storage servers. One server will be located in the Assessor’s Office and the other will be located at the Fred Lewis Computers location. 

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Lewis to assure the Board that he is able to restore the information stored on both servers.


Mr. Lewis said he will do that.


Councilman Benedict asked about the security of the system. 
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Mr. Lewis assured Councilman Benedict that this system is secure.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $571.30 from the Hardware Computer Reserve Fund for the purchase of two network serve servers. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase two network service servers at a cost of $571.30. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $209.28 from the Computer Maintenance Account 1680.497 for the yearly subscription cost, for the two software servers that are being purchased. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to obtain the serves of Fred Lewis Computers for the licensing subscription of the two servers that are being purchased at a cost of $209.28. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Michael Fogarty said this service will be of great benefit to his office.

5.
ORANGE COUNTY PLANNING GRANT AWARD (Hamlet): Approval for Saccardi & Schiff


Supervisor Booth said the Town applied for and has been awarded the Orange County Planning Grant. This grant will secure professional services to develop East Coldenham Hamlet Design Plan. The amount of the grant is $10,500.00.


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Grant Agreement with the Orange County Commission of Planning and the Orange County Executive Committee. This grant agreement is for the East Coldenham Hamlet Design Plan for the amount of $10,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. (see attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the agreement with Saccardi & Schiff for their professional service to do the East Coldenham Hamlet Design Plan Study in the amount of $10,500.00, which is the same amount of the Grant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. (see attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.
HIGHWAY

A.     Work Area Speed Limit

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board discussed this item at the April 15, 2009 Audit Meeting. This Local Law for Work Area Speed Limits states no person shall drive a motor vehicle at a speed in excess of the posted speed limit in highway construction or maintenance work areas on streets of the Town of Newburgh, The speed limit for posted work areas on Town of Newburgh streets is hereby established at 25 miles per hour, unless the normally posted speed limit exceeds 45 miles per hour, in which case the work area speed limit shall be 20 miles slower than the normally posted speed limit. 

Todd DePew, Deputy Supervisor for the Highway Department, and Thomas Dubetsky, Code Enforcement Officer, came before the Board. Mr. Depew said the original speed zone proposal was presented to the Board at the Safety Committee Meeting. It was Mr. Depew’s impression that this Local Law may require a Resolution from the State to authorize the Town to have a speed zone and is a positive step for enforcing work area speed zones. If that proves to be the case he asked the Board to send a letter to Governor Patterson asking to have a Resolution or legislation that would allow municipalities to lower the speed limit in work areas. 


Mr. Dubetsky said this Local Law would also allow the Town to expand the signage for a work zone. 

Supervisor Booth suggested setting a Public Hearing for this Local Law on  October 5th at 7:00 p.m. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to set a Public Hearing on October 5, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. to introduce the Local Law for Work Area Speed Limits To Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     Cold Milling Bid Award

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the Cold Mill Machine bid to the lowest bidder, who is Village Construction, located at 425 Old Macedon Center Road in Fairport, New York. This bid is as follows:

          $4,000.00      Per 8 hour day


            1,450.00      Mobilization 

                           400.00      Per move

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked who supplies the driver for the operation of the cold mill machine. 

Supervisor Booth said Village Construction supplies the driver for the machine.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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7.
ANIMAL Control: T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated July 20, 2009, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to withdraw $1,100.00 from the T-94 account to hire Dabroski Fencing for the following:

REPAIR





AMOUNT

1. Repair Kennel # 11, an isolation kennel

$200.00


2. Add pipe to the top of the 11 outdoor kennels 

    attached to the Animal Shelter

              225.00

3. Replace fencing on the south side of the Animal 

    Shelter which separates the exercise area from 

    the building.                                                              475.00

4. Repair the bottoms of the donated exercise 

    kennels 


                                      200.00




TOTAL
         $1,100.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said there have been instances where someone has cut the fences at Animal Control to take dogs.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
PLANNING BOARD:


A. Landscape Cost Estimate for Gasland Petroleum


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to revise the landscape cost estimate for Gasland Petroleum to $39,666.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B. Release of Landscaping ($6,540) and Tower/Structural Removal ($25,000) Bonds for Sprint/Nextel Antenna at Newburgh Mall, Meadow Hill Road (Approvals Surrendered)

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Sprint/Nextel Antenna agreement to release the landscaping bond in the amount of $6,540.00 and the Sprint/Nextel Antenna Bond for the Newburgh Mall and Meadow Hill Road location in the amount of $25,000.00.The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Supervisor Booth to contact Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to verify that these two bonds were not for the removal of the cell tower. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
ENGINEERING: Drainage Evaluation of Frozen Ridge Road/Pampas Lane/Leslie Road


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town has been receiving drainage complaints from the residents in this area. There have been drainage problems in this area for several years. He is asking the Board to authorize Clough Harbour & Associates to do an evaluation of the improvements that have been done by the Town and to identify any improvements that can be installed in addition to what has already been done to address this problem. This evaluation falls under the Municipal Consulting Agreement that was previously approved by the Board. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the agreement with Clough Harbour & Associates Municipal Engineering Service-Preliminary Drainage Investigation Frozen Ridge Road and Pampas Lane in the amount of $3,500.00. The funds will be withdrawn from the Highway Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. (see attached) 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Benedict – no; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     (Add On) FENCING COLDEN PARK TOWN PROPERTY  

Mr. Osborne said this is a discussion about fencing the water supply property in Colden Park. He said when Exeter removed the water tanks in Colden Park this property became a gateway between Colden Park and the Exeter Property. The Town has planted trees but this has not deterred the use of the Town’s property by area children. The residents of Colden Park have asked the Town to take action to restrict area children from using the property. He has received a quote from Dabroski Fencing for fencing which does not exceed $800.00.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the quote from Dabroski Fencing for fencing of the Town’s property located in Colden Park. The amount of the fencing is not to exceed $800.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Benedict – no; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.       (Add On) RECREATION:  Trolley Request

Supervisor Booth said the Coldenham Ladies Auxiliary has requested the use of one of the Town’s trolleys for their General Montgomery Day which is September 12th.   


Councilman Benedict asked if the Town will have to pay overtime for Town employees to transport or operate the trolley. 


Supervisor Booth said the operation of the trolley will be the responsibility of Coldenham Fire Department. He and Councilman Woolsey have discussed having an escort for the trolley and the speed of the trolley is not to exceed 20 mph.


The Board members discussed having Mark Taylor draw up a maintenance agreement for the trolley. They also discussed having an insurance policy naming the Town of Newburgh as additionally insured. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Coldenham Ladies Auxiliary request to use the Town’s trolley on September 12th.  The Town requires a maintenance agreement and a certificate of insurance naming the Town as additionally insured. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
A.
Real Property Acquisitions Easements for Grand Avenue North Culvert Project
B.
PBA/CSEA Negotiation Proposal

MOTION was made at 8:12 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the Real Property Acquisitions Easements for Grand Avenue North culvert project and the PBA/CSEA Negotiation Proposal. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made at 9:26 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said no action was taken.

11.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:27 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – Absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:27 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
